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[image: image4.wmf]A Message from the Headteacher

As Autumn quickly sets in, there are 
a few items of information to 
share with you this week.
We are also trying out a new look to our newsletter. We hope you like our new design.
                                                     From Mrs Ramage
Curriculum for Excellence

Please find a new leaflet for parents enclosed from Education Scotland.  This leaflet addresses questions that parents and carers have been asking in relation to Curriculum for Excellence and has been developed in partnership with the National Parent Forum of Scotland.

The leaflet provides some examples of learner journeys which help to illustrate the opportunities and benefits offered by the new curriculum as well as acknowledging the great learning that is already going on in schools and nurseries around the country.

If you would like the opportunity to discuss this leaflet further or would like further information on Curriculum for Excellence through an open meeting (afternoon or evening), please complete the attached reply slip and we will arrange a date shortly after the October holidays. 
Student Support Centre
The Student Support Centre is a company that provides 

home-study support materials in Maths and English.

Please find enclosed a letter from the company giving further information which I have seen and signed. Please note we clearly state that we are not endorsing it, but recognise that some families may wish to take the opportunity to find out more for themselves.

We would be grateful if you would take time to read through the material and return the reply slip to school on Monday 30th September, regardless of your level of interest as these have to be returned to the company. 
Health Care In Schools (3-18)
All schools have been issued with the above policy to ensure that the health care needs of any pupil do not prevent them from full participation and inclusion within education. It gives clear guidance on everyone’s responsibility to ensure that we get it right for every child.
Please find enclosed an insert from the new policy which details Parental Responsibilities for your information. Please note that for children with asthma, parents must obtain a written Asthma Action Plan from the person prescribing the medicines and provide a copy of this to the school. We would be grateful if this could be obtained and sent in to the school as soon as possible if we do not already have one. Thank you for your support in this matter.
We have also enclosed a copy of the new “Guidance on Infection Control and Communicable Disease in Schools and Child Care Settings” for your information. This gives details of the length of time that children should be absent from school to prevent the risk of transmission of infection to other children and staff. Please note that in instances of vomiting or diarrhoea, it is recommended that children are absent until 48 hours have passed since the symptoms have stopped.  

Please note that if we already hold a completed form giving us permission to administer medication for your child, we are returning it in the letter bag today and we have enclosed the new form which we are now being asked to use. We would be grateful if you could return this newly completed form on Monday 30th September. 
Harvest Assembly/MacMillan Coffee Morning

We would like to remind everyone about our Harvest Assembly on Wednesday 9th October in the school hall at 9.30am. We are delighted that the Nursery children are also joining us for assembly as well as Rev Sally Russell. We hope you are all able to come along and join in this special celebration.

As you know we are then holding a Macmillan Coffee morning.  Instead of the children bringing in a Harvest gift we would be grateful if they could each bring in a small amount of money to place in our Macmillan collection. As a thank you they will then have juice and cake.

We hope to attract a large number of people to our coffee morning so please do pass the word around.

Castle Douglas High School Halloween Disco

All Primary 7 pupils are invited to a Halloween disco at Castle Douglas High School on Wednesday 30th October from 7pm – 10pm. It is hoped that the disco will help with the transition process for the pupils from primary to secondary and it will also be open to pupils from S1-S3.

The entry price for the disco is £2 per pupil and this will include small nibbles. However there will be a small charge for soft drinks. Tickets will be available at the door.

There will be a number of events taking place on the night including best dressed and scariest home carved pumpkin for which prizes will be awarded.

We have been asked to supply numbers attending. If your child is in Primary 7, please complete the attached reply slip and return to school to enable us to pass on this information. Many thanks.   
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New School Meal Menus

Please find enclosed a copy of the new school menu which starts after the October holidays. We would be grateful if you could discuss the new options with your children to ensure they are aware of the new choices.
Morrisons Let’s Grow Vouchers

We are collecting Morrisons Let’s Grow Vouchers to help us increase our stock of gardening equipment.  Please send in any vouchers you receive whilst doing your shopping. 

Thank you for your support. 

Walk to School Week

Thank you to all the parents who volunteered to help us with Walk to School Week next week. As we have a smaller number of children than usual taking part we have used the parents whose forms were returned first to help. We have sent home a note of your day for helping in the letter bag.

All children have been issued with a yellow high visibility vest to wear during the walk. These will be collected back in next Thursday on their arrival at school.

Hopefully the weather will be kind to us!

Stewartry October Break Activities

Please find enclosed a leaflet giving details of all the activities which are taking place in the Stewartry during the October holidays.  

Christmas At Threave House
Mrs Hickman has been invited to take children from Hardgate to a Christmas Celebration on Saturday 7th December along with the Kings Grange Singers.  This is a great honour and we hope that many of our children will be able to attend.  The house will be decorated in a ‘Toy Town Theme’ and there will be train exhibitions etc which the children will be free to visit when not performing.  Please complete the reply slip if your child is able to take part. 
Diary Dates

October          2          P6/7 Multisports Club (Week 2)

                        3}        P6/7 at Stronord

                        4} 

                        7          P7 at Operation Safety

                        9          Harvest Assembly / MacMillan Coffee Morning @ 9.30am

                        9          P6/7 Multisports Club (Week 3)

                      10          Fire Safety Talks (P6)

                      10          Motorsport Talk (P6/7)

                      11          School Closes for October Holiday @ 3pm

                      28          School Re-opens @ 8.55am

                      31          P6/7 Trip to Edinburgh (more information to follow)

November      1          Halloween Party (1pm – 3pm in the village hall)
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Curriculum for Excellence





I am interested in finding our more about Curriculum for Excellence





I would be able to attend an afternoon meeting [    ]





I would be able to attend an evening meeting    [    ]





Signature: ……………………………………………………………….. Date:…………………….





Christmas At Threave House





My child/children: ………………………………………….. would be able to attend Threave House to sing on Saturday 7th December.





Signature: …………………………………………………………. Date: ………………………..





�





P7 Castle Douglas Halloween Disco





My Child: …………………. ………….will be attending the Halloween


Disco at Castle Douglas High School


�Signature:………………………………… Date:…………………….







































